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Dear David 
 
GLA Oversight Committee – 24 March 2015, Royal Albert Dock 
 
Following my letter of 31 March, I have written to Sir Edward Lister to ask for additional 
information from London & Partners with respect to our discussions on 24 March. The 
Committee would also appreciate your team’s contribution in respect of further questions 
relating to due diligence and the procurement process. Therefore, I would be grateful if you 
could provide the following additional information arising from the discussion: 

 

Due diligence 
 

• What factors were looked at when undertaking due dilligence and did these go beyond just 
financial issues? What were the procedures that were followed and how did they differ from 
the due diligence that is undertaken for a British-based firm? 

• The  Head of Financial Services  told us that the GLA received advice on due diligence from 
Grant Thornton and Burges Salmon. Specifically, what did this advice cover? 

• The Head of Financial Services told us that $25 million was placed by ABP in a UK bank as an 
escrow account. Can you confirm that this is the right amount. How was that figure arrived 
at? 

• Can you provide clarification on the level of access London & Partners had to ABP’s accounts 
in order to undertake effective due diligence: which financial records were secured and 
translated? 

 

Procurement process 
 

• What references, if any, were made to housing in the original brief as set out in the OJEU 
notice to redevelop Royal Albert Dock? 

• Did ABP’s first proposal include a housing element? If not, when was housing first mooted? 

• The Assistant Director, Strategic Projects and Property told the Committee that “the 
discussions with us and the local authority during the pre-planning process led to 
incorporation of an element of housing within the overall scheme, particularly in relation to 
place-making and making it more of an active place 24/7 rather than what was being led 
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through the employment-led brief”. When did these discussions take place? Was it before or 
after ABP submitted its proposal? Was it before or after the other bidders dropped out? 

• Were other bidders made aware the discussions between the GLA and LB Newham that led to 
the incorporation of a housing element in ABP’s tender? 

• How did inclusion of a housing element affect ABP’s evaluation criteria scores? 

• Confirmation on whether the GLA/LDA asked London & Partners to specifically seek a 
Chinese developer and/or Asian occupiers, and if so, what the benefits of this strategy would 
be. 
 

The Committee is of course very keen to resolve its outstanding concerns on this matter as 
quickly as possible and I therefore look forward to receiving your response at the first 
opportunity. I would be grateful if, in your formal response to the Committee, you copied in the 
committee officer, whose details are at the bottom of this letter. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
 

Len Duvall AM 
Chair of the GLA Oversight Committee   

 
CC – Sir Edward Lister, Board Chairman, London & Partners 

Contact:  John Barry, Principal Committee Manager, City Hall, Queen’s Walk, London SE1 2AA 
020 7983 4425: john.barry@london.gov.uk 








	08a - Appendix 1 - Letter to David Lunts re 24 March meeting.docx
	GLA Oversight Committee – 24 March 2015, Royal Albert Dock
	Len Duvall AM
	Chair of the GLA Oversight Committee


	08 a- delegated authority - Lunts RADv2
	08 a- delegated authority - Lunts RAD


